*READVERTISE NOTICE TO BIDDER

TOWNSHIP OF LOWER
CAPE MAY COUNTY, NEW JERSEY
ADVERTISEMENT FOR COMPETITIVE CONTRACT
RFP No. 2024-07

**Due to an oversight by Cape May Star and Wave newspaper, our legal advertisement intended for the
April 10, 2024 edition was inadvertently omitted.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN TO RECEIVE COMPETITIVE CONTRACTING PROPOSALS FOR
EMERGENCY MEDICAL TRANSPORT SERVICES FOR THE TOWNSHIP OF LOWER

The Township of Lower is accepting Request for Proposals (RFP) through the competitive
contracting process in accordance with N.J.A.C 5:34-4.1 et seq (Competitive Contracting Law
and Regulations) for Emergency Medical Transport Services for the Township of Lower. Sealed
Proposals will be received by the Township Purchasing Agent on Wednesday, May 15, 2024 at
11:00 a.m. at the Township of Lower 2600 Bayshore Road, Villas, NJ 08251 at which time
responses will be opened for:

Emergency Medical Transport Service

Copies of the Request for Proposals can be obtained by emailing a request to Margaret Vitelli,
QPA at mvitelli@townshipoflower.org. Sealed Proposals must be addressed and received to the
Purchasing Department attention Margaret Vitelli, QPA, any questions must be submitted in
writing by May 9, 2024; the proposals will be publicly opened on Wednesday May 15, 2024 at
11:00 a.m. prevailing time.

Six (6) copies of the Proposal (one copy shall be unbound) must be enclosed in a sealed envelope
bearing the name and address of the responding vendor and clearly marked Request for Proposal
#2024-07 Emergency Medical Transport Services for the Township of Lower and addressed to the
Township of Lower, Purchasing Department, 2600 Bayshore Road, Villas NJ 08251 Attention:
Margaret Vitelli QPA before the time noted above.

This Request for Proposal is intended solely to obtain competitive proposals from which the
Township may choose a vendor(s) that best meet(s) the Township’s needs. It is the Township of
Lower’s intent to award any contract(s) for these services pursuant to N.J.S.A. 40A:11-5(1)(a)(i).
Bidders are required to comply with the requirements of Public Laws of 1975, Chapter 127,
Affirmative Action Requirements. Bidders are required to comply with the requirements of N.J.S.A.
10:5-31 and N.J.A.C. 17-27 et seq.

**Adv 4/24/2024
Julie Picard
Municipal Clerk



